
CENTESIMUS ANNUS - PRO PONTIFICE FOUNDATION 

 

FRIENDS OF THE FOUNDATION 

REGULATIONS 

 

At the meeting held in the Vatican on November 21, 2014 the Board approved the creation of a 

group known as “Friends of the Foundation”, to be run in accordance with the following 

regulations: 

 

1. The Group can be joined by individuals who, though not Catholic, endorse the values and 

goals of the Foundation as defined at Art. 3 of its By-Laws (promote the study and diffusion 

of social doctrine of the Catholic Church, as set out in particular in Pope John Paul II’s 

Encyclical “Centesimus Annus”) and express their desire to participate in the Foundation’s 

activities. 

 

2. Applications shall be examined by the Board, upon previous approval by the President of 

APSA. The Board shall put on record each admission. 

 

3. Each new “Friend of the Foundation” will receive a letter from the Secretary General of the 

Foundation confirming that his/her application has been approved by the Board. 

 

4. Friends of the Foundations will be invited to the annual international conference and other 

national or international events. Attendance shall involve payment of the required 

registration fee. 

 

5. The Secretary General shall keep a regularly updated membership list. 

 

6. The Secretary General shall ask the Board to cancel members who have not participated in 

the Foundation’s activities for two consecutive years. 


